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I’m going to start a new column in my newsletters called Beneficial Programs.  


I have become aware of a number of programs available to you that I think can do nothing but benefit your business, if you take the time to access them.  Many of the programs are County, State, or Federal programs, but I think there are many that we here at the Cooperative Extension office would like you to be aware of as well.


For example. I’m willing to bet that many of you have forgotten about 4H and that 4H is agriculture related.  I took the following information directly from our web site, � HYPERLINK "http://www.cesandiego.ucdavis.edu/" ��www.cesandiego.ucdavis.edu/� . 


4-H was formed in the early part of the twentieth century to extend knowledge and information from the state land-grant universities to local communities. An organization rooted in the rich tradition of American agriculture, 4-H today serves youth from urban centers and suburbs as well as rural areas. The 4-H Youth Development Program is committed to the inclusion of diverse Californians through annual recruitment efforts and on-going work with other youth-serving agencies. We invite you to learn more about the 4-H program, which has been active in San Diego County since 1915.


The first Program I outline below is a Federal Program administered by the San Diego County Office of Education called the Migrant Education Program.














I recently attended the San Diego Farm Bureau Meeting where Patricia Wilcox from the San Diego County Office of Education presented the availability of a federally funded workshop series called the Migrant Education Program.  Apparently, and for whatever reason, there are not many takers for this free program, and it needs more exposure.  


The program is designed to provide supplementary educational and support services to migrant students that are under 22 years of age or have children between the ages of 3-21.  That covers a great deal of farm workers, I’m sure.  


The workshop series is presented in Spanish and introduces skills on everyday living and educational opportunities in the community for farm workers.


The complete workshop series teaches practical and relevant skills to fit the needs and interests of farm workers in San Diego County.  They include advice on banking and money management, buying a car, renting an apartment or buying a house.  The benefits of learning the English language and the importance of migrant children attending school are emphasized.


Each workshop includes role-playing activities as attendees can rehearse various scenarios and develop confidence in conducting everyday transactions in their community.


Attendees may also qualify for 
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New Free Publications Recently


Posted to the Online Catalog





8263		Small-Parcel Landowner's Guide to Woodland Management


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=8263





New Pest Notes





74137	 Citrus Leafminer


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=74137





74141	 Sixspotted Spider Mite on Plumeria


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=74141





74136	 Springtails


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=74136





Recently Updated Pest Notes





7461		 Common Purslane


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7461





7423		 Psyllids


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7423





7487		 Red Imported Fire Ant


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7487





7429		 Thrips


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7429





7402		 Yellow Starthistle


http://anrcatalog.ucdavis.edu/InOrder/Shop/ItemDetails.asp?ItemNo=7402





Educational Programs: Sudden Oak Death








additional benefits, which may include school supplies and other services free of charge.  I think your employees would consider an opportunity like this a perk for working for you.  In addition, if this program doesn’t fit the clientele at your facility, they become aware of other available programs that may apply to them.


The presentations they give are only about 20 minutes long and can be done during the employees lunch period so that it doesn’t inflict upon work duties.  Further education is provided at the county offices, and one of the offices is close to our San Marcos Cooperative Extension office.


If you would like this opportunity presented to your employees, let me know, or contact Patricia Wilcox at 760-510-0258 to schedule a visit.





Recently published ANR publications

















Recently, during an inspection for Sudden oak death in San Diego county, a single positive find out of a host of samples caused a fervor.  That ‘find’ triggered action by the CDFA and caused significant disruption at the facility.  Therefore, a program that I don’t think you should miss is the Phytophthorum ramorum in Nurseries: A workshop for retail, wholesale, and production nursery representatives.  This is a half day program conducted at the San Diego Farm Bureau, 1670 East Valley Parkway, Escondido, on November 13 from 12:00 to 4:00PM.  It is presented by the San Diego County Ag Commissioners office, California Oak mortality Task Force, CDFA, USDA, CANGC, APHIS, and UCCE.  The conference will give a brief history and description of P. ramorum, and a description of symptoms and look-a-likes.  It will also cover the state and federal regulations concerning finds, the impact on nurseries, and best management practices to use against it.  Finally, there will also be results from studies conducted on P. ramorum and demonstrations on the use of ELISA to detect it.


The impact on nurseries can be quite significant, so I think it would be wise to attend this program and be prepared.














Light Brown Apple Moth





See the pest alert at the following web site: 





http://www.cdfa.ca.gov/phpps/pdep/lbam_main.htm
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Phytophthora ramorum in Nurseries: A workshop for retail, wholesale, and production nurseries








Escondido Farm Bureau, November 13, 2007, 12:00-4:30 PM
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